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	Committee Chair: 

Elizabeth Howley
	Committee Members: Jennifer Bown, Joan Harrison-Buckley, Alison Heimowitz, Elizabeth Howley, Rick Lockwood, Keoni McHone, Loretta Mills, Chris Miskow, Kirk Pearson, Tom Powell, Mickey Yeager, Student(s)

	College Council Liaison:  Keoni McHone


	Location of Minutes:         F:\1minutes\Grounds Committee

	Committee Meeting Schedule:  Once each month Fall, Winter and Spring terms + summer planning retreat

	Committee Rotation Schedule:  Not recommended; horticulture / athletics background recommended (discussions are often include use of Latin names). College staff and students are always welcome to attend and bring items for discussion.


	Charge of Committee: To act as a sounding board for the Grounds Department and assist in planning and problem solving for the college's three campus sites. To act as a liaison for campus construction and development to ensure components of the Landscape Values and Vision document are fulfilled.  



	Mission Statement of Committee:

	Goals/Objectives for Year: To fulfill the charge of the committee as it relates to the Community Gardens, Athletics, Jogging Trail, Environmental Learning Center, Home Orchard Society, Budget Savings and other areas as needed.

	Other Issues Dealt With, if applicable:

· Pruned maples just off Douglas Loop.

· Removed Barlow Hall roof top planters.  

· Hired student assistants to work for Horticulture, Grounds, ELC and the Pauling Native Garden.

· Installed four dog waste stations, three at jogging trail entry points and one additional install at the entry to the track complex.

	Outcomes of Year’s Goals and Objectives:


Community Gardens:  

· Recommended water conservation strategies.  Grounds committee agreed that the gardens should NOT be watered with the overhead system.  
· Guidance provided in the installation of new water hose outlets and repair of damaged hose risers. 
· Approved creation of a leaf depot, which will supply leaf mulch to Community Gardens, HOS, and Horticulture, near the end of Inskeep Dr.

Athletics 

· Installed hammer throw concrete practice pad. 

· Cleaned area around athletic facilities.

· Purchased new riding lawn mower to mow fields.

· Placed red rock top dressing around the shot put throwing area.  

· Moved aeration plug pile, to NW of Niemeyer overflow parking lot, and decision was made to not collect them from aerated areas in the future. 

Jogging Trail

· Set up a temporary detour for jogging trail to bypass the PGE construction site, near Home Orchard Arboretum. In the area between Marjory Lane and the Community Garden plots where the jogging trail or other pedestrian routes crossed over the work areas.

· Coordinate with Eagle Scouts Candidates, David Froman and Kaleb Kohen, for two separate projects: combined they resurfaced approximately 1,800’ of the  jogging trail beginning at the asphalt path connecting CCC to Meyers Rd extending south and east.  Also, the second project included the construction and installation of a bench consistent with the other jogging trail benches.

Environmental Learning Center

· Developed partnership with Clackamas County Community Correction Crews to help with site maintenance.

· Contracted out removal of hazard trees.  

Home Orchard Society 

· Renewed lease agreement.

Budget Savings 

· Irrigation –Did not irrigate (irrigation season generally begins in May and ends mid October) turf areas at the Oregon City, Harmony and Wilsonville campuses; planting beds received limited watering; recommended continued irrigation of new landscapes at the Harmony campus.  

· Mowing – Reduced frequency of mowing; reduced amount of edging; recommended elimination of fertilizer but to retain lime application. In the past we averaged about 10 months of service by the mowing contractor with the spring months being the most intensive and decreasing into the winter months.

	Current and Future Issues:


· Re-evaluate turf culture practices in response to discontinued turf irrigation.

· Redraft Landscape Values and Vision document to reflect more tangible goals for application to new construction and planning, including sustainable landscape practices.

· Continue to audit and adjust practices to align with sustainable practices.

· Location of the Horticulture Department compost pile due to very wet conditions in its current location.
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